
Board of Supervisors Memorandum 

May 14, 2013 

Pima County Healthcare Benefits Trust Board 

Background 

In response to concerns raised at the Board of Supervisors March 5, 21 03 meeting 
regarding the Pima County Medical Trust Board, staff has researched the makeup of other 
trust boards throughout Arizona. These trust boards all have representation by an 
employee of the county or city; however, none of the documents designate a particular 
employee as a permanent trustee. Several jurisdictions indicate that one of the trustees 
will be a member of the governing body, the Board of Supervisors or the City Council of 
the respective jurisdiction, in addition to an employee of the jurisdiction. 

Currently, in Pima County, the Risk Management Trust Fund document states that no more 
than one trustee may be an employee of the County. This is similar to Maricopa County. 
It should be noted that the Pima County Finance Director has been continuously designated 
as the County Employee Trustee. The Maricopa County Benefits Administrator is 
designated as the Employee Trustee for the Maricopa's Trust Board. 

Recommendation 

I recommend changing the current Pima Medical Benefits Trust language to be consistent 
with the Risk Management Trust Fund document as follows: 

3.1 Number and Identity. There will be five Trustees. The County Administrator 
will recommend the Trustees for approval by the Board of Supervisors. No more 
than one Trustee may be a member of the Board of Supervisors or an employee of 
the County. 

3.4 Term. Trustees will serve a three-year term, unless terminated as described 
in this Article, and except that the terms for the first four nonemployee Trustees 
will be as follows: one Trustee to serve an initial term of one year, two Trustees 
to serve an initial term of two years, and one Trustee to serve an initial term of 
three years. The Board will determine which of the first four Trustees will serve 
the one-year, two-year and three-year terms. Trustees may serve no more than 
two consecutive terms. 

Additionally, I recommend the Human Resources Director be designated as the County 
Employee Trustee for the initial three-year term of the Trust. 





















To: C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

MEMORANDUM 
Human Resources Department 

Date: May 2, 2013 

From: Allyn Bulzo ... u;-........,.,. 

Human Reso 

Re: Pima County Healthcare Benefits Trust Membership- Trustee Terms 

In your memorandum to the Board on March 4, 2013, entitled Pima County Healthcare Benefits Trust 
Membership, you recommended the four individuals to serve as the inaugural Board of Trustees. The terms 
of these Trustees according to the Trust document are designated as follows; for the first four non-employee 
Trustees will be one Trustee to serve an initial term of one year, two Trustees to serve an initial term of two 
years and one Trustee to serve an initial term of three years. It is my recommendation to you to have the 
Board of Supervisors ratify the terms of the Trustees as follows; 

• Dr. Neil R West, M.D to serve the initial one(l) year term; 
• Ms. Janet Marcotte and Ms. Patricia Taylor to serve the initial two (2) year terms; 
• Mr. Henry K. Boice to serve the initial term ofthree (3) years. 

My recommendation to you is conjunction with the approval of the Board of Supervisors appointing me to 
the Trust as the County Employee Trustee for the initial three (3) year term of the Trust. 

I am available to discuss my recommendations with you should you require any clarification. 

Thank you. 




